
 Artist Profile – Charles Alston 
 
b. 1907 Charlotte, NC; d. 1977 New York City  
 

Alston was born in North Carolina, but at the young age of seven his family had moved 
to New York City as part of the first wave of the Great Migration. He was raised in a middle-
class African American community in Harlem and attended a competitive high school, DeWitt 
Clinton High School, then went on to Columbia University and the Teachers College to obtain 
his master’s degree in 1931. Alston stayed in Harlem after graduation, teaching at the Harlem 
Art Workshop before he helped establish 306, the communal art hub created for artists, 
activists, and musicians to exchange ideas. In 1935, Alston became the first African American 
supervisor for the Works Progress Administration’s Federal Art Project, to oversee the creation 
of murals for Harlem Hospital.  

Alston’s paintings are meant to discuss the civil rights movement and larger questions of 
political and black aesthetic, and all paintings were restricted to just black and white as the 
color palette. These themes and rules were decided on by the Spiral, a collective of painters he 
helped form in 1963, although the black and white rule was not new to Alston, as he had been 
limiting himself to the two-color palette since the late 1950s because he believed they offered 
both aesthetic and narrative potential. Alston’s works are mostly abstract with occasional 
figuration, likely because he started his career as a figure painter and with commercial work. 
During the 1950s his painting style became more modern, showing angular figures and blocks 
of muted color, although this is not an indication of how his work was or would be because 
Alston was known for having a variety of different styles.   

Some of Alston’s works are considered self portraits, he had an interest in self-
examination as well as examining individuals and identity in the African American community. 
In 1938 he received a Rosenwald Fellowship and was able to travel to the South and 
photograph southern life for a project he wanted to start where he painted people and scenes 
from the photos he took while in the South. In 1950, Alston became the first African American 
instructor at the Art Students League in New York City and in 1956 he became the first black 
instructor at the Museum of Modern Art.  
 Alston typically focused on African American life, but his style was always something 
new. He has paintings done in a cubist style, expressionism, abstract expressionism, some with 
vibrant colors and others with muted colors, he often uses people as the subject but also has 
paintings with a still life or no subject at all. Although his styles changed dramatically he always 
had an interest in depicting the African American society as a whole and individuals in that 
society interacting. Because Alston has such a wide range of works it is hard to narrow it down 
to a few that really encompass him as an artist, but a few that are more well-known and show 
off his styles are Exploration and Colonization (1) (a mural he painted), Family No. 1 (2), and 
Untitled (African Theme) (3).  
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